





NSAI Certified



NSAI Certified



Energy, Environment & Safety

t: 1890 130 007 e: info@oes.ie w: oes.ie

June 15th, 2020

Environmental Licensing Programme Office of Environmental Sustainability **Environmental Protection Agency Headquarters** PO Box 3000

Our Ref: 1182-11

Re: Westland Horticulture Ltd.

IPC Licence Application Reg. No. P0914-01

Response to Regulation 10(2)(b)(ii) Request for Information

Dear Sir/Madam,

We refer to Agency correspondence under Regulation 10(2)(b)(ii) of the EPA IE Licensing Regulations 2013 (dated May 29 inst) regarding the above ficence application.

Please find set out below responses to the requests for further information.

1. For the purposes of section 87(1B)(b) of the Environmental Protection Act 1992 as amended, please state, whether there exists a grant of planning permission comprising or for the purposes of the activity which the application for a licence relates that was issued by the planning authority of An Bord Pleanála.

2.

Applicant Response

There is no grant of planning permission comprising or for the purposes of the activity to which the application for a licence relates.

3. For the purposes of section 87(1B)(a) of the Environmental Protection Act 1992 as amended, please state, whether an application for planning permission comprising or for the purposes of the activity to which the application for a licence relates is currently under consideration by the planning authority or An Bord Pleanála. If so, please state the date on which the application for such permission was made to the planning authority or An Bord Pleanála.

4. Anfield House,

Applicant Response

An application for planning permission is not currently under consideration by the planning authority or An Bord Pleanála.

Baldonnell Bus. Park,

Dublin 22, D22 N2N4

ne Promedade, Warrenpoint, Co Down BT335 3NQ



However, a request for leave to apply for substitute consent under S177C of the Planning & Development Act 2000 was made to An Bord Pleanála on 30 October 2019 and Leave to Apply was <u>Granted</u> by the Board on May 01, 2020, requiring the application for Substitute Consent to be submitted on or before August 4th 2020.

Yours Sincerely,

Peadar O'LoughlinManaging Director

Consent of copyright owner required for any other use.